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Parent School Support Committee 
Tuesday, March 1, 6:00pm – 7:00
1.  Welcome 5 minutes
2. Approval of Minutes from October meeting
Erin- motioned to approve
Carrie- second
3. Principal Report - Kurt Stiles
10 minutes 

HEPA filters are working well. Staff is noticing a positive change in air quality. Montgomery has also been approved for a complete ventilation system that will be installed this summer. 
There will be a principal’s meeting regarding mandates this Thursday, March 3rd, with the superintendent. Parents will be updated on Friday. 
There have been quite a few staffing changes:
PE – Mr. Smith retired. Mr. Marcus Dolliver- received his B contract last week and is Montgomery’s new PE teacher. 

Grade Two- Mrs. Smith retired. Ms. Jaclyn Tingley has a full-time contract in her room. 
Grade K (shared with Mrs. Killam) - Mrs. Shannon Melanson- 0.5 D contract

Grade 3 (Co-teaching with Mrs. MacDonald) - Ms. Ellen Ebbett- received her B contract last week as well. 

Grade 2 Prime recently added two students and went over the maximum class number allowance. Because of this, Jacqueline Saunders will now be team teaching in that class. 

Report cards will be sent home on April 11. Montgomery will be offering a choice of either virtual or in-person interviews. There has been some question about evaluating for report cards based on the disruptions to in-school learning this term. The EECD wants report cards done as per usual. Some students may see marks lower than they normally would be, particularly in writing in the primary grades, because of lost time.
Budget

Erin- Motioned to approve to spend the money on a colored photocopier. 
Tara- seconded

Motion carried
Home and School
· Hot lunch (pizza) for 15 kids once a week. (1st, 2nd and 3rd terms)

· Outdoor gear for students

· Contributed to the Sensory Room

· Christmas Family

· Popcorn treat to all kids – 238 kids

· Recess Indoor Activity Play for all grades (games, coloring, puzzles, etc)

· Provided treats, lunch, and Love Bombs (hot chocolate mixes) to staff during Staff Appreciation Week (Feb 14-18).

· Grade 5 t-shirts

· End of school year party (TDB)
Next meeting: Tuesday, April 5, 2022

